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Following the implementation of the Social Health Insurance Act, Kenya Revenue Authority (KRA) 
would like to provide clarity on the applicability of insurance relief to contributions made to the 
Social Health Insurance Fund (SHIF) as follows:- 

1.	 The Income Tax Act provides for insurance relief for a health policy whose term commences 
on or after the 1st January, 2007 or a contribution made to the National Health Insurance Fund 
(NHIF). 

2.	 The relief as provided refers to the NHIF under the National Health Insurance Fund Act, which 
was repealed by the Social Health Insurance Act.

3.	 The relief as currently provided under the Income Tax Act does not apply to contributions 
made to the SHIF under the Social Health Insurance Act.

The Tax Laws (Amendment) Bill, 2024 has proposed an amendment to the law to provide for a 
deduction of the SHIF contributions against taxable income. 

For further information please reach out to our Contact Centre on Tel: 020 4 999 999, 0711 099 
999 or Email: callcentre@kra.go.ke or visit the nearest Tax Service Office or Huduma centre.

Commissioner for Domestic Taxes 
Thank you for paying your taxes!


